Planning Council, Public Library Section (NCLA)
Minutes of May 20, 2016
South Regional Library, Durham
Members attending:  
Decca Slaughter, Sandra Lovely, Arthur Erickson, Laura Highfill, Lindsey Shuford, Morgan Paty, Don Dwiggins, Joan Sherif, Martha Sink and Jeffrey Hamilton. 

(10 constitutes a quorum; we had 7 voting members present)

The meeting was called to order by Decca at 10:47 a.m.   

Minutes
Without a quorum the minutes of 31 July 2015 & 26 February 2016 could not yet be approved. 
NCLA Executive Board Report (Decca)
Exec. Board retreat was April 21 & 22. A statement about HB2 was drafted for the Governor and Assembly. NCLA is putting together a Presentation Academy, inspired by the Virginia Library Association. 
There are 199 PLS members. $4934.37 in the coffers. The next Exec. Board meeting will be July 22. 

Web Update (Martha)


Branch Services needs its new name reflected on the site. Committees in general need updates. Once approved, minutes will be sent to Martha to upload. 
State Library Update (Jeffrey)


Submitted written report touching on-- summer reading programs offered by the Library for the Blind & Physically Handicapped; LSTA awards come out June 8; the Regional Libraries Assessment project hired a consultant to assist with assessing the health and viability of regional library systems in NC; there is a project underway to explore how libraries are utilizing the North Carolina Public Library Standards that were updated in 2012; newly added material to NCPedia. 
Adult Services (Morgan)


Fabulous Fridays program ideas—Reader’s Advisory and Adult Programming on a Shoestring. 
Awards 

No report. 
Circulation & Customer Services


Decca drafted a new charge for the renamed committee. 
Collection Management

Cathy resigned as Chair. The Committee needs a significant rebuilding. Folks should send ideas for potential members to Martha. 
Genealogy & Local History

No report. 
Marketing (Don)


FF ideas— Millennial Marketing & Social Media. 

YSS (Joan)


Submitted written report via MyCommittee:

· YSS will offer two scholarships for the Leadership Institute, and one for the YSS retreat. 

· YSS will begin sending a liaison to PLS, especially to participate in Fabulous Fridays. 

· The YSS retreat will be in Black Mountain, in October. 
New Business

Leadership Institute Scholarships
We should make more efforts to use scholarships more as an inducement to participate. Generally, they serve more as an after-the-fact way of showcasing what PLS has to offer members. 

Fabulous Fridays

The FF committee shall be composed of Decca, Laura, Lindsey, Sandra, Joan and maybe Jennifer. It will attempt to meet by July 22 (prior to the NCLA Exec. Board meeting). 
· There might be a fee for NCLA to handle online registration. Sandra will look into that. 

· Save the date notices should go out in early July. 

· Registration for the first session will commence August 15. Subsequent session registration will be staggered by a week each (Aug. 22, 29). 

· Prior cost structures in 2012 & 2014 were $30 for non-NCLA members, $15 for non-PLS, $10 for PLS members. 

· Jeffrey will ask Cal Shepard to do the keynotes, welcomes. 
FF Program proposals are thus:
1. Reader’s Advisory

2. Adult Programming on a Shoestring 

3. a recycled Circ. Issues panel

4. Millennial Marketing & Social Media

5. something by YSS

6. something from the Genealogy committee 

7. something on using CANVA (graphic design)

8. something on libraries offering passes for zoos, museums, Sci-Works, etc. to customers

9. What the State Library (or maybe the Library for the Blind & Physically Handicapped) can do for you

The next meeting will be ​July 29, 2016, at 10:30AM, at the High Point Public Library.

The meeting was adjourned at 12:37 pm. 
